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Legislative Branch IT Reserve Account
Request for Project Funding

June 10, 2011

Project Name Project Description Amount Requested

Move Microsoft Access Databases to
Oracle

The Legislative Branch has many IT systems (more than 10) that were created
using Microsoft Access.  These systems range in age from 5 to 13 years. 
Microsoft Access has several limitations and vulnerabilities when it is used as
an interface to the internet.  Oracle is a more robust database product and has a
built in web server interface.  It is much more suited for this type of work. 
Contractor support is requested to help assist with database design, build
applications, and help train our staff.

$95,520 for contractor support
$24,000 for contract training and    
           software licenses

Consolidate LAWS Oracle Databases Since its inception in 1999, the LAWS system has required a new instance
(separate copy of the database) for each legislative session.  The original
concept was that the previous session database would be erased and used again
for the next session.  Because of the popularity of the previous session data, this
became impractical.  We now have 9 different LAWS Oracle Databases. 
Keeping this many LAWS databases operational is a lot of work,  These LAWS
databases are hosted by SITSD.  Recently, SITSD changed their rate structure
and now charges more for each individual Oracale database, thus providing
future cost savings, another reason for consolidation.

$102,750 for contractor support

LFD Publishing and Budgeting Reports LFD utilizes numeric and text information from MBARS to produce three
major publications (e.g., Budget Analysis, HB2 Narrative and the Fiscal
Report).  Under current processes, all three documents are produced by
embedded code within the MBARS system.  The output from MBARS is a
network file that is further modified by support staff.  The process has worked
well but as LFD has needed to add additional information, or modify existing
document layouts, the process has become more labor intensive and unreliable. 
The purpose of this project is to develop a new solution to improve this
publication process.  Cost estimates cannot be developed until a final approach
to solving these problems is determined.

Will put in a request at a later date
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Convert from Novell Servers to
Microsoft Windows Servers

The Legislative Branch has used Novell File and Print servers for several years. 
Recently, Novell the company, went out of business and sold itself to another
company called Attachmate.  Although we could probably still get support for
our Novell products, there is no guarantee these products will be supported in
the long run.  Microsoft Windows has a much larger market share and thus is
guaranteed to be supported much longer into the future.  File and Print serves
are a critical part of delivering IT services to the Branch.  All of the Bills,
Journal, Committee Minutes, etc. are stored on the File and Print servers.  Staff
is recommending that we convert from Novell to Microsoft Windows File and
Print servers in order to guarantee that we are on vendor supported software for
the long run.  

$75,000 for contractor support

Total $297,270
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